
 
                        DISHFORTH C of E PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                 Grange Close, Thirsk, North Yorkshire YO7 3LN  

                                  Telephone: 01845 577206 

                                  Head Teacher: Mrs J Lyon  

  

  

Newsletter 17 Monday 18th January 2021 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

Thank you for your support and understanding last week over the treacherous conditions on 
Thursday and Friday that resulted in school closure.  I am hoping for a quiet week on the weather 
front this week. 

Class News  

Every week the classes will share the highlights of what they have been learning about with our 
families: 

EYFS – This week in EYFS we have been looking at hibernation.  We have found out about animals that 
hibernate and found different ways to make the spikes on hedgehogs in our art work.  In maths we 
have continued to work on our numbers to five and we are all doing really well at saying how many 
objects we can see without counting. 

Class 1 – In Science this week, Class 1 took part in a material hunt to find objects made of different 
materials.  In Literacy, children have been planning and writing their own story based on the book ‘The 
Way Back Home’ by Oliver Jeffers.  In maths this week, Year 2 children have worked hard to develop 
their understanding of multiplication, whilst Year 1 children have developed their understanding of 
number by comparing and ordering numbers. 

Class 2 – In class 2 this week we have continued our reading our class text "Charlotte's Web".  Through 
the text we have explored concepts such as Animal Rights, Growth Mindset and anthropomorphism. 
For maths we have continued our work on multiplication and division, this week starting to look at 
numbers larger than 12.  We explored what life was like on the Home Front during WW2 and designed 
our own propaganda posters for History.  In music this week we explored pulse and in Science we 
investigated how the size and shape of Shadows changes depending on the distance from the light 
source. 

Class 3 – This week Class 3 we have begun reading Journey to the River Sea and exploring the main 
character, Maia.  We, also, investigated the life of the author, Eva Ibbotson.  In maths, we have been 
reading from and drawing line graphs.  Our science was to find out about seed dispersal and then 
investigate the flight of paper seeds by applying our maths skills.  We found out about two different 
places in the Amazing Americas for topic work.  We drew careful sketches from photographs of 
Manaus in 1910, for art, to help us to make links between our literacy and topic work. 

 

 



Morning snack for children in Reception – Year 2 

This had been suspended temporarily due to the school closure as part of Lockdown. 

We have been advised today that the scheme is going to resume on Wednesday so please can you 
send a piece of fruit into school for your child / children to eat at tomorrow playtime and then the 
fruit will be school.  Thank you. 

Remote Learning 

As a staff, we are all developing our skills in using technology to support remote learning, however, 
it is important to point out that remote learning is not the same as digital education and a range of 
delivery methods will continue to be used throughout this period of time. 

Thank you to families for sending back the online safety agreements.  We have the majority of them 
returned and teachers are seeking to set up a live input later this week.  Please ensure that your 
child can access Google Classroom – if you have any difficulties, please get in touch with the class 
teacher for help. 

For your information, I have copied a link below to a short guide which draws on findings about 
remote learning which you may find useful: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/whats-working-well-in-remote-education/whats-
working-well-in-remote-education 

  

Celebration Assembly 

The following children have been awarded our weekly ribbons;  

 

Ribbons 

EYFS – The ribbon this week goes to someone who has shown a super 
attitude to all her work and for making a lovely hedgehog picture. Well 
done, Abigail! 

Class 1 – This week the ribbon goes to someone for their fantastic story 
map and story writing. Well done, Lowery! 

Class 2  – This week the ribbon goes to someone who has demonstrated a fantastic attitude 
towards their learning and has been a great example to others. Well done, Jacob! 

Class 3  – The ribbon this week goes to someone who has being very organised and has made a 
great effort with his remote learning - particularly with science and maths. Well done, Ralph! 

 

Kind regards 

J M Lyon 

Head Teacher 

 



Diary Dates   

January  

13/1/21 No after school childcare club due to staff training in Safeguarding 

February  

12/2/21 Break-up half term 

 

 

 

I will be in each school every day as follows: 
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Airfield 
Dishforth C of E 
Primary 
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Dishforth 
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